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Preserve hyped
in school plans

Neighbors oppose
FA&NY campus
for Ridgeway

By Richard Liebson
rliebson@lohud.com

WHITE PLAINS — The
French-American School of
New York laid out plans
Monday night for a $60 mil-
lion campus at the former
Ridgeway Country Club that
would include academic
buildings, athletic fields,
parking lots and would leave
60-plus acres as publicly ac-
cessible open space to be
known as “Gedney Pre-
serve.”

“I'm convinced that no
other buyer could approach
this property in as socially
responsible a manner as we
have,” said Mischa Zabotin,
chairman of the FASNY
board of trustees, during the
the Common Council work
session.

FASNY purchased the
129-acre property for $11
million in January with the
intention of consolidating its
schools in Larchmont, Ma-
maroneck and Scarsdale
onto one campus with facili-
ties for 1,200 students in
nursery school through
grade 12 and 250 staff mem-
bers.

The plan is opposed by the
Gedney Association, a home-
owners group that claims the
school will reduce the tax
base and property values, in-
crease demand on city infra-
structure and cause traffic
and environmental prob-
lems.

The school says that in ad-
dition to creating open space
for public use, the project
will create more than 500

construction jobs and, once
opened, pump more than
$14 million a year into the lo-
cal economy.

FASNY attorney Michael
Zarin said the school’s plan
conformed with the city's
comprehensive plan, provid-
ed safe and adequate traffic
flow, and preserves the char-
acter of the community.

Other FASNY representa-
tives said new buildings,
parking and athletic fields
will be clustered along the
Ridgeview Avenue side of
the property and be con-
structed using green tech-
niques.

While last night's presen-
tation was an early step in
what will likely be a long ap-
proval process, it could all be
for naught if the city ap-
proves proposed zoning
changes that would severely
restrict development of FAS-
NY’'s property, along with
several other open space
parcels.

Next month, the council is
expected to extend a mora-
torium on open space devel-
opment until May 2013, as it
continues to study the zoning
changes.

Zarin said FASNY’s plan is
“consistent with the intent”
of the new zoning being con-
sidered.

Throughout the presenta-
tion FASNY officials empha-
sized creation of the Gedney

e,

Zabotin said the school is
working with the Westch-
ester Land Trust to ensure
that the open space will be
accessible to the public and
maintained without the use
of taxpayer funds.

“This preserve will repre-
sent a jewel in lower Westch-
ester,” Zabotin said.



